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Elverta/McClellan 69 kV Feeder Tie Project

Sacramento Municipal Utility District

Jerry Park

jerry.park@smud.org 916-732-7406

Rio Linda                                                                                        Sacramento

SMUD is proposing to replace approximately 5.5 miles of an existing above-ground 12 kV cable with 69 kV and 12 kV 
cables. The Project would involve replacing or relocating approximately 140 power line poles, and newly installing 
approximately 10 power line poles where they did not previously exist. The Project alignment is located in northern 
Sacramento County and the northwestern portion of the City of Sacramento. It would occur in three phases: Phase 1, 
Phase 2A, and Phase 2B. All of the new poles would be located within Phase 1.

Impacts to air quality would be reduced through implementation of SMAQMD's Basic Construction Emission Control 
Practices. 
Impacts to special-status plants and indirect impacts on wetlands, would be reduced through avoidance of sensitive 
habitat, weekly monitoring, and restoration of disturbed areas. 
Impacts to vernal pool branchiopods would be reduced through avoidance of sensitive habitat, weekly monitoring, 
restoration of disturbed areas, and limits on construction to the dry season. 
Impacts on previously undiscovered archaeological resources would be reduced through preparation of an identification, 
evaluation, and/or data recovery program. 
Impacts on paleontological resources would be reduced through monitoring and preparation of a recovery plan, if 
necessary. 
Impacts of hazardous materials would be reduced through obtainment of an encroachment permit from McClellan 
Business Park. 
Impacts on roadway, bicycle, transit access, and pedestrian and emergency access would be reduced through 
preparation and implementation of a traffic control plan. 
Impacts on tribal cultural resources would be reduced through minimization and avoidance measures and Tribal cultural 
awareness and respect training.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

No known areas of controvery.

State Water Resources Control Board
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
California Department of Transportation
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Quality Management District
Sacramento County
City of Sacramento


